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Town of Plainfield

PO Box 380

Meriden, NH 03770

462 Willow Brook Road

Plainfield, NH 03781

Date:06-05-18

Reference: Steel building inspection

Lisa called and wanted me to inspect the building as she had several concerns. I inspected the steel building that had the roof panels on as well as the two sides. A fairly large number of panels had extra holes when the screws missed the structure and were taken out. I could not see the roof panels but several screws were missing on the side panels. Some of the panels had damage. Several of the horizontal framing members were sagging and a couple had some damage. I told Lisa that she should request and damaged panels and ones with holes in them be replaced as well as any damaged framing. Roof panel overhang was not consistent, especially on the back side.  I noticed that all the cables were not installed. Overall work was not very professional done. The two large door frames on the gable ends not supported as piers were used instead of a frost wall and were being supported by a piece of lumber jammed under a short piece of horizontal framing to the top of the pier. Lisa wondered about the open space between the bottom of the walls and the ground there is one to two foot gap that would have not been there if a frost wall was used.

David H Lersch

Plainfield Building Inspector
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